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This article is a partial repost from
https://www.henrymakow.com/2020/08/jews-taking-the-heat-for-jesuits.html. The
author, William M. Boot does not agree with Dr. Henry Makow’s take on the
international global conspiracy. Henry Makow is a Canadian author who exposes
Zionism, Freemasonry, and the Illuminati. Mr. Boot is critical of Henry
Makow, but to his credit, Dr. Makow published Mr. Boot’s comments to him on
his website. Mr. Boot writes:

“All your writing is sensational and circular between Freemasonry,
Illuminati, Communism and the Jews. You delicately skirt the issue
of the Catholic Church and the Jesuits implying the Jesuits are
crypto-Jews. I can assure you, they are NOT! The Jesuits are
CHAMELEONS transforming/morphing themselves into ANYTHING they need
to be in order to DECEIVE including JEWS, COMMUNISTS, FREEMASONS,
ILLUMINATI or PROTESTANT CHRISTIANS!

I agree with Mr. Boot’s assessment. He knows the history and understands the
reasons behind the Roman Catholic Counter-Reformation.
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The Roman Catholic Church today is in fact, nothing less than a resurgent
“old” Roman Empire described as the feet of iron mixed with clay in Daniel
2:32-33 and prophetically, the last empire in human history.

If so, how has Rome managed to keep her devious machinations, her
“corporatization” of the world undetected, so to speak, in order to
accomplish her documented, “repeatedly expressed desire” over 1700 years for
world domination? The answer is; incremental and finally total control over
all education and politics, media and publishing; print and electronic and
the “power pyramid” employed to stratify “round table” power groups into
layers and to “compartmentalize” them revealing the “master plan” and final
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“agenda” to only a few at the head of some groups. The papacy working with
the Italian “Black Nobility” families are at the top, with the phantom
Jesuits; the MEN IN BLACK, behind them, hidden, like the Wizard of OZ, with
their hands on the controls.

Below them are Rome’s facilitating Knightly Orders of Malta and Columbus, the
Benedictines, Dominicans and Franciscans and then all world power groups in
layers descending to the base where the ordinary man (corporate slave) toils,
oblivious to the power machinations above. The Freemasons, the roundtable
groups like the CFR and Bilderbergs, Tavistock Institute, Hollywood, crime
cartels (Mafia,) intelligence agencies and all religions are controlled by
Rome through this intricate layering of power groups.

The Jesuits ensure the absolute fascist power of the papacy and have worked
tirelessly since their formation by Ignatius de Loyola its Catholic Basque
founder in 1534, becoming the most hated and feared organisation in the
world.

Adhering to Sun Tzu’s principles in “Art Of War” and embracing a
Machiavellian mind-set employing infiltration, subversion, division,
propaganda, lies, deception and violence they have waged relentless war
against sovereign nations, cultures, religions and in particular the
Protestant Church. Jesuits are Rome’s assassins, the authors of Mein Kampf,
The Protocols of Zion, the adulterated Douay-Rheims Catholic Bible and the
sworn enemy of God and mankind in every conceivable way.

I like many, was distracted by the Jewish “controversy,” the trending,”evil
Jews control everything” meme. The Jesuits used this same ploy in Germany pre
WWII to conceal the collaboration of Cardinal Pacelli, later Pope Pius XII,
with Hitler and Himmler in exterminating all oppositional factions to Rome.

ROTHSCHILDS CARRY OUT VATICAN WISHES



“Hofjuden” are papal court Jews like the Rothschilds and Rockefellers who
carry out the orders of the Vatican, particularly in world finance, in return
for status and material wealth. I’m not denying that some Jews are guilty of
crimes but basically, they are a useful “scapegoat” for the Jesuits and act
as a diabolically clever “smoke-screen” and distraction for the public. This
is really important to understand because once diverted into this ‘Jew meme’
mindset, all inquiry ceases and the cloak and dagger masters (Jesuits) are
free to perpetuate their UN, central banking, and Israel deception,
unhindered. Many Jews work in education, media, publishing, government,
military, and intelligence, unaware of Rome’s true agenda working on a “need
to know” basis. The Jews are “used” by the Jesuits but have rarely been
allowed into the Jesuit order. The Jesuits “hate” the Jews as well as
Christians and Muslims persecuting them because of their historical
“resistance” to conversion and when opportune they do not hesitate to
eliminate them!

Ex-Catholic priest L.H. Lehmann wrote this 1942 scathing indictment of the
Vatican and the Jesuits, “Brutal cleansing of liberal and heretical members
within the Catholic Church itself has always preceded every return to
authoritarianism in Europe. The crusades of the Middle Ages began with
persecution of the Jews and a purging of Catholic heretical members of the
Church. The same happened at the beginning of the wars of religion instigated
by the Jesuits in the 17th century. Nazi-Fascism’s anti-Semitic ideology, its
anti-Masonic and anti-democratic activities, its very propaganda methods were
borrowed from the Jesuit Order. As in Inquisition times, the Catholic Church
merely used the Ovra and the Gestapo of the Fascist and Nazi regimes as its
‘secular arm’ to rid Catholicism of its own recalcitrant elements which had
become infected with liberal and Protestant ideas during the post-war years.



On the other hand, Fascism and Nazism provided the Catholic Church with a new
weapon to bring to a successful conclusion its 400-year war against
Protestantism and the liberal institutions it had brought into being in the
social order, and which had been allowed greater scope than ever to extend
its “hated heresy” since the fall of the German monarchy in 1918.” Vatican
Policy In The Second World War, Pg 14.

The Jesuits; Society Of Jesus, (essentially a re-branded Knights Templar)
usurped the office of the Dominicans as administrators of the papal
inquisitions which began in the 12th century and have continued right up to
the present time murdering countless millions of people worldwide. Jesuits
are trained through indoctrination and deprivation to be mind-controlled
masters of deceit and blind servants of Rome and will commit the most heinous
crimes in order to attain supremacy anywhere in the world.

The Jesuit oaths are blood-curdling, being in fact the “cult of death,”
always seeking to poison the innocent minds of the young with pernicious
Jesuit ideologies such as Communism, Fascism, Feminism, Scientism, Helio-
centrism, Evolution, and Atheism. They are responsible for every war,
revolution, and political assassination in the last 500 years as they attempt
to destroy any obstacle to Rome’s ascendency and dominion through its NWO.
Jesuits control all world banking through London, world governance through
the UN, and every world intelligence agency. There is no military force they
can’t co-opt and using the US military, NATO, the IDF, and Blackwater they
enforce Rome’s edicts without mercy, daily, anywhere in the world today just
as Imperial Rome did 2000 years ago.

Modern history is a Jesuit history, enabling us to understand why the world
is so corrupt and violent and the truly malevolent, satanic force driving it!

William Boot’s website: Darkness is Falling
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Closing comments:

Though I agree with Mr. Boot’s worldview, that doesn’t mean I agree with
everything else he has to say. Sad to see it seems he also promotes Flat-
earth. I don’t. I believe Flat-earth is a psyop to marginalize Bible
believers in the eyes of the world.


